
 2018 Officers: 
President, Harry Craviotto 
208 659-2662 

Vice president  
Treasurer,  Elsbeth Roach 
760 963-0615c 

Secretary, Gretchen Roth 
208 660-2661 (text) 

Board of Directors: 
Allen Peterson 208-719-0876 

Scott Keller, 978 413-9618 

Dean Haagenson, 208 772-9753 

Joan Genter, 208 661-3773 

Gene Soper, 208 755-1193 c 

Brett Seright, Webmaster 
For more Information Contact: 
Cd’A Airport Association 
c/o Treasurer 
P.O. Box 2124 
Hayden, ID 83835 
 
 

CdAAA MEMBERSHIP Meetings 

are usually held, 5:00 PM-6:30PM 

on the 3rd Tuesday of each month. 
Airport Advisory Board Meets, 5:00 

PM, 2nd Wednesday of each month, at 

the airport office. For changes go to: 

Website: cdaairport.org 

Facebook: 
https://www.facebook.com/CDAAirport 

Association 

Airport Contact:   

Phil Cummings, 208 446 1860  
BoCC meetings with Advisory Board 

Chair are held the 4th Monday of each 

month, County Offices, 9AMéshould plan 

to attend at least onc! 
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CDAAA is planning to attend the installation of the newly elected members 

of the Kootenai County Board of Commissioner.  A good show of support 

from CdAAA would impress out new Commissioner assigned to KCOE.   

At the Kootenai County Building, ground floor conference room.  See you 

there---let’s have a good turnout to show CdAAA counts. 

Happy 2019 to ALL! 

 

On Tuesday, Dec . 18th, we had a nice tirn out with a  relatively short meeting followed by 
a nice Subway meal and some warm and friendly social time.  Long over due!   Latitude 
Aviation has a nice upstairs pilot room and worked out really well.  We want to thank Jeff 
Fouche and Latitude for the hospitality.  Hopefully we can  use their facility again. 
  
Since I have taken on the responsibilities of CdAAA President, I am looking to bring 
CdAAA into a more vocal role here at KCOE.  WE learned a lot working with Mike Kincaid 
and the KCOE Group in support of the Minimum Standards.  We know that the Board 
ǎŜŜƳǎ ǘƻ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŦŜŜƭ ƻǳǊ ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜΦ  hǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƛƎƴƻǊŜŘΦ  !ǘ ƭŀǎǘ ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΣ 
Joan Genter was again voted in as Chairperson for the coming year.  She asked that Jim 
¢ƘƻǊǇŜ ǘŀƪŜ ƻƴ ŀ Ǉƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ŀǎ άǾƛŎŜ ŎƘŀƛǊέΦ  IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅΣ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻŦ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘ ǘƻ CdAAA.  
WƛƳ ƭƛǎǘŜƴǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ ƳŜŜǘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ƛƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǎƻƳŜ Ǝƻŀƭǎ ǘƻ ǎǘǊƛǾŜ ŦƻǊΦ  Lǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ ǘƘŜ άƧƻōέ ƛǎ ƴŜǾŜǊ ŘƻƴŜΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ 
Try to make the BoCC installation on Monday, Jan 14th at the County Buildings, 10AM. 
 
Harry 

 

Message from CdAAA President,  Harry Craviotto: 

There will NOT be a membership meeting for January, 2019 

https://www.facebook.com/CDAAirport
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Airport security is everyone's responsibility 

                            Coeur d'Alene Airport Association Newsletter                                                 January, 2019 

  
 

 Multiple Year Members 
 
Air Coeur, LLC   Bruce Jones 

Liz Jones   Daryl Foreman  
Charlie Branch   Elsbeth Roach   

Barry Wood   
  
New/Returning Members: 
     
Jon Hubof, Panhandle Helo *  
Dwayne/Brenda Neufeld   
George Barnhart   
Dan Misenhimer 
 
нлмф 5ǳŜǎ ŀǊŜ 5¦9ΧŦƛƭƭ ƻǳǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴΣ ǇŀƎŜ с 
 and send to: 
 PO  Box 2124, Hayden 
Or pay at February meeting 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Cd'AAA recommends that KCOE users be pro-active 
about preventing trouble at the airport and encourage 
participation in airport watch activities. 

 
CdAAA encourages all hanger owners and tenants 

to place the above Emergency Contact sign in a 

window visible from the street. This will provide a 

quick way to notify the hanger owner or renter if 

anything unusual is noted by airport personnel or 

other hanger owners. 

Signs can be obtained from Murdo Cameron, 

640-1620. 

 
 
 

 
Attend the BoCC installation of newly elected Commissioners 

Monday, January 14th at 10AM  at the County Building in 
/ƻŜǳǊ ŘΩ!ƭŜƴŜΦ  DǊƻǳƴŘ ŦƭƻƻǊ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǊƻƻƳΦ   

Come show CdAAA strength in numbers.  Thanks!  
 

 
 

 

Many thanks to  LATITUDE AVIATION  

for use of their Facilities for our CdAAA 

Meeting last  month. 

 

/ƻŜǳǊ ŘΩ!ƭŜƴŜ !ƛǊǇƻǊǘ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ 

Meeting Minutes 
December 18, 2018 

Meeting called to order at 5:01PM by President, Harry 
Craviotto ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǳǇǎǘŀƛǊǎ tƛƭƻǘǎΩ [ƻǳƴƎŜ ŀǘ Latitude Aviation. 
Those in Attendance:  Harry C., Elsbeth R., Murdo C., Allen 
P., Charlie B., Doug W., Dan M., and guests: Nolan W., John 
B. 
Minutes from Oct. Meeting:  Moved to approve by Charlie .  
and seconded by John B.  Minutes approved.  There were 
no minutes of November meeting (lack of quorum). 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ  .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ŎƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ ŀŎŎǘΥ  ϷнунрΦфу 
and savings:  $2853.99 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘΥ  {ƛƴŎŜ DǊŜƎ ŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ  ǊŜǎƛƎƴ Ƙƛǎ 
position, Harry C. has assumed the role of President.  Greg 
will sumbit a letter of resignation explaining his decision.  
Thanks to Greg for his leadership this past year.  
Old Business: 
Rules/Minimum Standards:  It is hoped  that most issues 
has been resolved, however the proof will be in the final 
draft which needs , still, to be written  to our satisfaction.   
One more draft is coming and we hope the Advisory Board 
will want more time to look at this.   
Committee Reports: 
Viewing Center:  Harry reported that the site prepared by 
Phil leaves a lot to be desired.  Never was a good spot for 
viewing.  Murdo suggested the site on North side and 
Elsbeth wondered if the Tecktronics (new name) would be 
willing to give us consideration.  
Good of Order:  Very special thanks, again, to Latitude 
!Ǿƛŀǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭΣ ƘŜŀǘŜŘ tƛƭƻǘǎΩ 
Lounge for our meeting tonight.  Also, thanks again, to our 
COE Group guests for keeping us informed of the progress 
on Rules and Standards.  Everyone is encouraged to attend 
the Advisory Board Meetings at the Airport Office, 5PM. 
Meeting Adjourned:  5:25 PM 

Respectfully submitted, 
Elsbeth Roach, Acting Secretary 

for  Gretchen Roth 

************************************************ 
See letter of resignation from Greg Gfeller be;ow: 

Hello Harry, 
 Please accept this email as my official resignation as 
president of the CDA Airport Association. 
 Thank you, 
 Greg Gfeller 
Dec 24, 2018, 5:38 AM 
 

NO JANUARY meeting.  February meeting on 2nd 
Tuesday, Februray 12th. 5--6:30PM 
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Shoshone County Airport (S83)  Has A Lot to Offer General 
Aviation Enthusiasts: 
 LǘΩǎ ŀ ǘƛƴȅ ŀƛǊǇƻǊǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ .LD ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ !Ǿƛŀǘƛƻƴ 
pilots:  You are VERY welcome here! 
Richard Abers, Airport Manager for 3 years, with the help of 
County Commissioners Mike Fitzgerald and John Hansen, has 
completed quite a few modifications to make Shoshone 
County Airport a must-stop asset for GA folks, as well as the 
community of Kellogg/Smelterville, Idaho.  From remodeled 
facilities/pilot lounge, free bikes, newer courtesy cars (two of 
them!), airplane wash facility, and the cheapest fuel around, 
there is much to brag about at this thriving airport.  Well, now 
ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƳƻǊŜΗ 
5ƛŘ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ƳŀƧƻǊ ŎƻƳƳŜǊŎƛŀƭ 
ŀƛǊǇƻǊǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ άǇŜǘ ǊŜƭƛŜŦέ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘƛŜǎ ōƻǘƘ ƛƴǎƛŘŜ ŀƴŘ 
outside of the terminal/security areas.  Traveling with 
dogs/pets has become more common with folks who require 
their service animals or who just enjoy including their pets in 
their travel itinerary.  General Aviation is no exception.  In fact, 
it is much easier to have your pet friend accompany you in 
your small plane.  So, having pet-friendly features such as dog 
parks is now an important bragging item at community 
aviation facilities. 
With that in mind, Shoshone County Airport took another 
ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ŀ άŦƛǊǎǘέΦ  ¢ƘŜ CLw{¢ 5ƻƎ-Friendly 
General Aviation Airport in the Northwest is now up and 
running with a Doggy Pit Stop located near the entrance to the 
airfield and just next to the recreational park located behind it.   
ά{ƛƴŎŜ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ŘƻƎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƘŜǊŜΣέ 
CƛǘȊƎŜǊŀƭŘ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘŜŘΣ άǿŜ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƛǘ ōŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƛŘŜŀ 
to make the place as dog-ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦέ  ²ƛǘƘ ƘŜƭǇ ŦǊƻƳ 
Wallace alumni, Murdo Cameron and wife, Toni, who 
volunteers at the Kootenai Humane Society, the Doggy Pit Stop 
ōŜŎŀƳŜ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƛƴƎ ŘƻƎǎ ǘƻ άŘƻƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ dootyέ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ 
safe, contained and easy to clean.  Cameron added an old 
reclaimed fire hydrant that has been refurbished to look like 
ƴŜǿΦ  LǘΩǎ ƛƴ ŀ ƘƛƎƘ-pet traffic area, near the walking/biking trail 
ŀƴŘ Ŝŀǎƛƭȅ ŀǎǎŜǎǎŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƳƳǳǘŜǊǎΦ  {ŀȅǎ /ŀƳŜǊƻƴΣ ά²ƘƛƭŜ 
we are seeing more and more dog parks being put into the 
bigger commercial airports, I believe this is the first GA airport 
ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘƛǎΦ  L ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ D! ŀƛǊǇƻǊǘǎ 
ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎΦέ 
The County continues working to add as many amenities as 
possible and is even looking into the addition of running water 
out near the Pit Stop, for those thirsty pups to have a fresh 
drink.  One more asset to showcase its blossoming airport as a 
ǊŜŀƭ άƎŜƳέ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƛǘǎ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘ ŦƭȅŜǊǎΦ   
ά²Ŝ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƛǊǇƻǊǘ ŀǎ ŀ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ Ŏŀƴ 
use and enjoy.  This is just another way for us to make it 
ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭƛŜǊ ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΦέ  CƛǘȊƎŜǊŀƭŘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎΣ ά²Ŝ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ 
ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŘƻΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǊŜΣ ŀƴŘ 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǎǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ǳǎΦέ  ! ǿƛƴ-win for the 
airport and the surrounding Communities! 
For more information on the Shoshone County Airport contact Airport Manager, Richard 
Abers: (208) 786-5381 
For business opportunities at the Airport, or in town, contact County Commissioners, John 
Hansen, Mike Fitzgerald, Jay Huber: (208) 752-3331 or email: jhansen@co.shoshone.id.us,  
fmitzgerald@co.shoshone.id.us,  or jhuber@co.shoshone.id.us 
  
 Excerpts from Shoshone News Press, Josh McDonald  
rewritten by Elsbeth wƻŀŎƘ ŦƻǊ /ƻŜǳǊ ŘΩ!ƭŜƴŜ !ƛǊǇƻǊǘ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΦ 

 

FAA Safety Team | Safer Skies Through Education  
Watch for Safety Seminar information and look into earning 
WINGS credit towards your  Flight Review and lower insurance 
rates.  

FAASTeam Seminars  for WINGS Credits 

 

                             Contact:  
Robert Ticknor                                   Elsbeth Roach 
FAASTEAM Program Manager                  99s Contact: 
Spokane Flight Standards District Office        roachie423@gmail.com 
509--532-2344 

Local Fun Coming Up:    

Shoshone County Airport (S83) offers low fuel prices 
ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳŦȅ Ǉƛƭƻǘ ƭƻǳƴƎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ !ƛǊǇƻǊǘ aŀƴŀƎŜǊΩǎ hŦŦƛŎŜΦ  
{ŜŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜΧ 

Check this out:   
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Carbon Fiber Cozy III Project --  Come Help Out!  

 

mailto:jhansen@co.shoshone.id.us
mailto:fmitzgerald@co.shoshone.id.us
mailto:jhuber@co.shoshone.id.us
mailto:roachie423@gmail.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HANGAR FOR LEASE for aviation related business @ /h9¦w 5Ω![9b9 !Lwthw¢ - Pappy Boyington Field 
2678 W CESSNA AVENUE, HAYDEN ID  83835 --- Located on west side of TAXIWAY D  

Lot size: 41,515 Sq. Ft. (additional second lot also available)   
  CALL:  208/772-3562    

 Building includes:    *Main floor finished office space (1600 sq ft ) includes: 
*80x80 hangar space with 20x60 Wilson door   Glassed Entrance from taxiway  
*4 vehicle stalls on west side of hangar (60x30)                             Large entrance area /office 

*40x10 loft storage space       Large office/entertainment area 

*Upstairs finished office space (1600 sq ft)  includes:    2 restrooms ς 1 shower 
2 large office/entertainment areas     1 storage room 

In-floor heating with new furnace    Fuel storage tank: above-ground  11,000 gallon 

     2 bedrooms/offices 
*******************************************************************************************************  
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For Sale:  1967 
Piper Cherokee 
PA28-180 
2734 TT  350 SMOH 
$36,000 
George Barnhart   
208.765.3898 
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Contact Info: Philip McCormick Phone/Text (671) 688-9416 
.ƛƎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ IŀƴƎŀǊǎ /ƻƴŘƻƳƛƴƛǳƳέ $85,000  
2755 W Sikorsky Lane 
Unit 6 
Hayden Lake, ID 83835 
пуΩ²·плΩ5·мпΩI όaŀȄ 5ƻƻǊ IŜƛƎƘǘύ 
Electric Bi Fold Door , Gas Heat,   
60 amp electrical box with 30 amp outlets. 

For Sale: 
Rand Robinson 
KR1, KR2 Kits 
VW engine 
Woodwork is 
mostly done on 
both kits 
$3500   George 
Barnhart, 
208.765.3898 

JOIN Idaho Aviation Association: 

Contact: 
Andrew George 

IAA President   

208.794.4480 

andrew@aviatesupply.com 

Rare free-standing and isolated 
hanger with parking, safe fire-space, 
landscaping, water, Wilson door and 
much more. Price just reduced from 
$136,000 to $125,000 to hasten 
retirement. Perfect for SEL or small 
twin. More photos under KCOE 
Hanger at Craigslist Spokane. 

Contact Richard at 208-771-2630 for 

more info. Serious parties only, 

please. 

https://maps.google.com/?q=2755+W+Sikorsky+Lane&entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:andrew@aviatesupply.com


 Resort Aviation is the premier aviation center for 

the jet traffic at KCOE.  One of the longest 
operations on the field, welcomes guests with full 

service facilities.                                                          

Your Business 

Card, here! 
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CORPORATE DONORS 

Call Action Aviation: 208-762-2567 

CdAAA ƛǎ άƳŀŘέ  ŦƻǊ  aŀŘ .ƻƳōŜǊΗ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

MAD BOMBER BREWING  CO. 
9265 No. Government Way 
Hayden, ID 
όWǳǎǘ ŀ άƘƻǇέ ŦǊƻƳ /ƻŜǳǊ ŘΩ!ƭŜƴŜ !ƛǊǇƻǊǘύ 

 

 

 

Local Deli 
6600 Commercial Park Ave., Rathdrum 
208-712-3494 

jeff.f@flylatitudeaviation.com    208-635-0805 
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CdʼAAA 2019 Dues Reminder! 
The Coeur dôAlene Airport Association operates on a calendar-year cycle. That means everyoneôs membership 
of $25 is up on December 31 and due again on Jan. 1 of the next year.. Please pay your dues promptly and 
retain your voting rights at the Annual Membership Meeting.    Thanks,  Your CdAAA Treasurer. 

If you paid in Oct. Nov. or Dec.  YOU ARE PAID UPéThank you! 

 Coeur d'Alene Airport Association                                                                   January, 2019    

Dues are $25 per year; $45 for 2 years; $60 for 3 years 


